
Town Council Minutes  -   September 28, 2022 

Council members present: Michael Perkins, Chairman Dana Wrigley 
    Robert Nutting   David Groder 
    Donald Borman 
 
Others present:   Ella Bowman, Town Manager 
    Janice Porter, Town Clerk 
    David Savage, Code Enforcement Officer 
    Sophia Holmes, Recreation Coordinator 
    Raymond Brickett  Jay Boulette 
    Nate Bernier   Jeremy Lizzotte 
 

1.  It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by David Groder and voted 5-0 approving the minutes 
of the previous meeting and signing the disbursement warrants. 

2. Sophia Holmes, our recent hire as Park’s and Recreation Coordinator, was introduced to the 
Council members.  Sophia is initiating new programs along with being very eager to meet with 
individuals in developing the programs.  Sophia being a graduate of Messalonskee High School 
has the benefit of knowing many of the children and parents of those participating in our current 
activities. 

3. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 approving the renewal 
of the annual recycling and junkyard licenses.  Renewals granted to the following with their new 
expiration date of September 30, 2023: 
AIM RECYCLING   25 Ayer Street 
Jerome Boulette  137 Summer Street 
Raymond Brickett 379 Oak Street 
Donald Davis  121 Smithfield Road 
Jeffrey Higgins  113 High Street 
Kennebec Scrap Iron 48 Broomhandle Road 

4. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by David Groder and voted 5-0 approving the first reading 
of the yearly revisions to the General Assistance Maximums.  Second reading  will be held at the 
October 12, 2022, Council meeting. 

5. Finance Director, Kelly Pinney-Michaud presented the sewer department FY 2014 thru FY 2022.  
The document referenced the GL Balance as of 8/1(of each FY) after making the USDA payments 
along with the unrestricted fund balances. 

6. It was moved by Robert Nutting seconded by Dana Wrigley and voted 5-0 to award the following 
2013 Ford Police Interceptor to Rick Stubbert in the amount of $11,501.00.  The town received a 
total of five (5) bids on the said vehicle. 

7. Council member, David Groder, made note that the constant yard sale located at 66 High Street, 
is being addressed by David Savage, Code Enforcement Officer. 

8. The Town Manager reported that she will ask Delta representatives to attend an upcoming 
meeting to discuss changes that are being proposed for their services. 
 

Adjournment:  It was moved by David Groder seconded by Donald Borman and voted 5-0 to 
adjourn at 6:35 pm. 
 



 


